





Cottingham Church of England Primary School

Berryfield Road Telephone: 01536 771391
Cottingham Fax: 01536 772226
Market Harborough Headteacher: Mr Ashley Scott

Leicestershire E-mail: head@cottinghamprimary.co.uk
LE16 8XB www: www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk

Twitter: @CottinghamCofE

16th October 2020

Dear Parent/Carer,

Remote/'Live' teaching

As you may be aware, some teaching during the current Covid-19 times may well need to be remote or 'live' to enable any pupils who are self-isolating / quarantining to participate in lessons that they will otherwise miss. Obviously, we hope that this will not be required although we are preparing for such circumstances if indeed they arise at any time. Your child might even tell you that I have been zoomed into some lessons to test our IT resources out!

The Trust's (PDET) guidelines in relation to 'live teaching' will accompany this letter and will also be available at www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk. Please ensure you read the guidelines and share them with your child, so that everybody knows what to expect if they are needed. Hopefully, we will all stay fit and healthy and there will be no need for learning to take place at home. Although it is best that we are all prepared. As proved successful previously, we will continue to send home a weekly planner to include links to 'live' teaching slots and other resources including lessons provided by the Oak Academy. Where possible we will take your feedback, regarding available IT at home, into consideration when planning 'live' teaching.

Please note that these lessons may be recorded in order to be able to utilise them in the future (e.g. if for some reason a pupil self-isolating is unable to access the lesson at the time) and for safeguarding purposes / quality assurance / assessment purposes. Such recording is covered by our Pupil Privacy Notice which states that 'Personal data that we may collect, use, store and share (where appropriate) about pupils includes' 'photographs and / or videos of your child for education purposes (e.g. to document learning and achievements within workbooks, home learning platforms, classroom displays and reward systems, pupil profiles and for medical needs identification)'.

We will keep any recordings made for no longer than two full terms. We would draw your attention to the National Online Safety guidance available at https://nationalonlinesafety.com/guides as it is of paramount importance that, together, we do everything we can to try and ensure the safety of our children when online. At the moment any remote meetings or 'live' teaching will be carried out via Zoom. It is hoped that Microsoft Teams will become our preferred school learning platform in the not to distance future. Please also visit https://www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk/Page/Safeguarding OnlineSafety for further Online Safety guidance.

If you have any queries in relation to this, please do not hesitate to contact us. In the meantime, we will continue to teach the children in school where again, our attendance remains above the national average at 98%.

Yours faithfully,

Ashley Scott (Headteacher)















Cottingham Church of England Primary School

Berryfield Road Telephone: 01536 771391
Cottingham Fax: 01536 772226
Market Harborough Headteacher: Mr Ashley Scott

Leicestershire E-mail: head@cottinghamprimary.co.uk
LE16 8XB www: www.cottinghamprimary.co.uk

Twitter: @CottinghamCofE









